

STATE OF NEVADA - DEPT OF BUSINESS & INDUSTRY - DIVISION OF INDUSTRIAL RELATIONS

Mechanical Compliance Section

● 4600 Kietzke Ln, Suite F-151, Reno, NV 89502 ● Phone: (775) 688-3750 ● Email: mcs.reno@business.nv.gov

● 3360 W. Sahara Ave, Suite 170, Las Vegas, NV 89102 ● Phone: (702) 486-9054 ● Email: mcs.lv@business.nv.gov

Bulletin MCS 2001

March 19, 2020

Elevator and Boiler Safety during the COVID-19 Event

The office of the Nevada Governor, Steve Sisolak, has announced that all non-essential businesses should close to the public for 30 days to prevent and slow the spread of the COVID-19 virus. Because it is essential to ensure that our state's critical infrastructure remains safe during this crisis, the Mechanical Compliance Section, until further notice, is continuing to issue permits and conduct inspections on a limited basis. Preventative ongoing maintenance, repair and alteration of all elevators, boilers, and pressure vessels may continue in this State to ensure the continued safety of all Nevadans, in all buildings and structures, regardless of whether or not they are fully operational. The work of elevator mechanics, elevator mechanics helpers and apprentices, elevator inspectors, boiler inspectors, and other boiler personnel during this difficult time will help keep Nevadans safe now and when the crisis has passed.

Please contact this office with any questions.

Brennan Paterson, Chief Administrative Officer